
Napa-Solano ICC Chapter 
Meeting Minutes 

April 3, 2013 
 
 

 

CALL TO ORDER: 
 
President Dan Kavarian called the April 3, 2013 meeting of the Napa-Solano Chapter to order at 
about 5:30 pm. The meeting was held at the Paradise Valley Golf Club in Fairfield. 
 
ROLL CALL OF OFFICERS: 
 
President Dan Kavarian – present; Vice President Greg Shriver – present; 
Secretary – Dan Kasperson – present: Treasurer - Eric Banvard – present   
 
INTRODUCTIONS: 
Self-introductions were made by all attendees. (Approximately 25 in attendance) 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
A motion was made and seconded and the March 6, 2013 minutes were approved. 
 
EVENING PROGRAM: 
Speakers for the evening were Ben Duterte (925) 600-0472 ben@wcbureau.org and Mike Nonn 
(925) 337-9706 mike@wcbureau.org.  Both are from the Wall and Ceiling Bureau. Copies of the 
Fire Resistance Design Manual and Application and Finishing of Gypsum Panel Products were 
handed out.  A PowerPoint of recent changes and interesting facts from these books was 
presented. It was noted that the Application and Finishing of Gypsum Panel Products is 
informative but not “code”.  New products were also discussed. 
 
INSPECTOR TIME: 

 Gene Ashdown asked, if one uses the codes on CD, how do they get updates?  No answer 
was given. 

 Dan Kavarian brought up the subject of self-certification for smoke detectors, etc. Different 
jurisdictions described their policies.  Self-certifications are widely used. 

 Gary West brought up the requirement that water saving fixture replacements is 
mandatory.  One statement from another jurisdiction was that the program is voluntary.  
More research is necessary. 

 
COMMUNICATIONS: 

 A thank you letter from Dominick Simms for the ABM was read. 

 A letter was received from the South Nevada Chapter of ICC requesting support for them 
to host the 2015 ICC ABM.  A motion was made and approved to send a letter of support. 

 
EDUCATION COMMITTEE: 

 Remember the chapter is offering a class on May 20th on ADA that is strongly 
recommended for Public Works staff and Civil Engineers.  Note that the June CASp test is 
canceled. 

 An ATC 20 refresher course is coming. 

 We are expecting to host code update classes after the new codes are published. 
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 We will be planning a three day ADA class for CASp test preparation soon. 
 
BUILDING STANDARDS: 
None 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
CALBO Leg Day is coming up for April 29-30. 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
Linda Young who had been injured in a fall is doing better. 
 
ADJOURNMENT and NEXT MEETING: 
 

The next meeting will be May 1, 2013 at  5:30 pm, Paradise Valley Golf Course 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:22 PM..  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Dan Kasperson, Secretary  
City of Suisun City 
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